
Friday 30th September 2022
Multi Academy Trust

Our Mission, Vision and Values
Mission: The Roseland Trust provides outstanding education for our  communities, where everyone

succeeds.

Vision: To inspire a love of learning within environments that are  happy, respectful and
challenging, where everyone feels valued and  able to reach their full potential.

Values: Kindness, Ambition, Responsibility.

Tregony School Three Rs

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been a very busy week at Tregony School this week.  Towan class visited the Roseland farm and
Summers class visited Summers beach in St Mawes.  We welcomed our Key Stage 1 parents to a
phonics meeting, which was very well supported. Thank you.   We know that children who practise
reading often through phonics are able to develop into fluent readers, who can quickly recognise
familiar words and easily sound out new words they encounter. The sooner children learn to read, the
more they foster a love of reading and this is a very important part of achieving our Trust mission. If
you attended the session, please can we ask that you complete the feedback questionnaire that has
been emailed out to you. Our year 6 prefects have taken on their new roles and have really impressed
us with the way they have taken on their roles. Staff have been commenting positively on this and the
way they have demonstrated such responsibility. Thank you. Thank you to those of you who donated
clothes for our Bag2School fundraiser. We raised £144 towards our school fundraising.

Please note that our school photographer has changed the date of our school photographs to
Monday 31st October.

If your child is due to start primary or secondary school in September 2023,  please check the
application dates below.

School place applications for September 2023 entry
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To apply for a place at one of these points of entry, go to our September 2023 admissions page.

● Starting infant/primary school
For children born between 1 September 2018 and 31 August 2019

The application deadline is 15 January 2023.

● Transfer to secondary school
For children born between 1 September 2011 and 31 August 2012

The application deadline is 31 October 2022

Nasal Flu Vaccine

In 2022/23, all children in Primary Schools from Reception to year 6 (inclusive) will be offered the
vaccine. The vaccination is free and recommended for young children; it is administered by a quick
and simple spray up the nose. Please enter www.nhs.uk/child-flu to access information explaining the
vaccination programme which also includes details about the small number of children for whom the
nasal vaccine is not appropriate. The patient information leaflet is also in the attached link: FLUENZ
Tetra, INN-influenza vaccine (live attenuated, nasal) (medicines.org.uk). We are due to visit your child’s
school on WEDNESDAY 12TH OCTOBER 2022 In order to access the online consent form, please enter
or click on the following link https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu PLEASE ENSURE YOU
ENTER THE FULL UNIQUE SCHOOL REFERENCE CODE. The code for your child’s school is: EE142668.
Please submit your consent form by midday MONDAY 10TH OCTOBER 2022 to ensure your child
receives their vaccination. If you experience any problems accessing the  form please telephone 01872
221105 and the team will be happy to help. Please note that as in previous years you must opt into the
programme. If a consent form is not submitted your child will not be vaccinated.  We cannot accept
consent over the phone.

In Nursery, The children have been learning all about Autumn. They have enjoyed some lovely mark
making and observational drawings of Autumn treasures. We enjoyed making an apple crumble
together and painting our own houses.

In Towan Class this week, we have been sorting and matching different objects and describing
similarities and differences. On Thursday, the children thoroughly enjoyed visiting The Roseland Farm
where they groomed goats and explored different minibeasts. The children discussed the different
types of countries they were from and what the weather might be like there. In art, the children
explored chalk and how to make different marks with them. The whole class enjoyed making their
playground very colourful.

This week, Summers Class had a great trip to their beach, Summers Beach in St Mawes.  They
collected shells and pebbles to make pebble pictures, used their senses to record what they could
see, hear, touch, smell and taste and had some free time exploring and playing with their friends.

This week, Pendower Class have been working really hard in writing where they wrote a character
description using lots of expanded noun phrases. In art, we have been using different materials such
as crayons, charcoal and oil pastels to experiment with mark making to create texture. We had a go
at cross hatching, scribbling and stippling to create different effects.

In Porthcurnick Class this week, we have been writing powerful descriptions of the eruption of
Vesuvius.  We also learned about why Boudicca led a revolt against the Romans and how 10,000
Romans managed to defeat a Celtic army of 100,000!  In French, we made puppets to perform a French
rhyme with a backdrop of Paris scenes and, in PE, we developed our throwing skills, throwing more
accurately with both hands.

This week, Portholland  Class have been learning about King Alfred the Great, and discussing whether
he was in fact very great at all! They have completed excellent portraits of him, as well as
interrogating sources to find out about the Vikings. In science, they have been drawing circuits using
scientific symbols and discussing the importance of this.
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It has been another busy week for Porthluney Class. In history and English, we have been learning
about the ancient Greek gods. We enjoyed making Top Trumps cards in English and, in history, we
learnt about the different powers that the Greek gods had. In art, we have started a new unit inspired
by photography. We created photomontages from photographs in newspapers and magazines; the
children’s work was very creative.

Kate Douglass

Headteacher

The School Council has supported us with deciding the cultures of our school.  We have decided on
Tregony’s ‘Three Rs’ - Respectful, Responsible and Resilient.

Congratulations to our newly elected members:
Porthcurnick - Chester, Tilly
Portholland - Delia, Isaac
Porthluney - Eva, Katia

For your information, the majority of letters will be
sent via email so please check your inbox
frequently! Thank you.

Uniform code

Phonics update

Phonics questionnaire

Nasal Flu

Applications for Reception and Secondary school
information leaflet

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Respectful

To line up and walk into lunch sensibly

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-games/

As our children spend more and more time online, The NSPCC have some good advice on
understanding the associated risks. the risks and get advice to help child
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● Thursday 20th October: 9.15am Harvest Festival Assembly
● Monday 31st October: School photographs

Inset Days for 2022/23

● Monday 5th September 2022
● Tuesday 3rd January 2023
● Friday 9th June 2023

New School Year 2022

Little Carne: Aurelia for dressing herself and
putting her own shoes and socks on at the
young age of two!
Summers:
Pendower:
Porthcurnick:
Portholland:
Porthluney:  Year 6 prefects with roles, for
showing excellent responsibility when carrying
out their duties.

Little Carne: Tate for joining in with group
discussions and Pippa for listening to
instructions.
Towan: Joey for working really hard to write his
name and not giving up when he finds things
difficult
Summers:  Archie for working hard in maths and
showing good understanding of greater than
and less than
Pendower : Henry for working hard in maths and
no0t giving up when he finds it difficult. He has
been a resilient learner.
Porthcurnick: Poppy and Isla for their well
written recounts about Boudicca’s revolt
Portholland:  Tyler for excellent, accurate
rounding work in maths
Porthluney: Tristan and Dylan for their excellent
enthusiasm for maths.

Team captains and points
Godrevy: Isaac, Seth: 538
Trevose: Annie, Tristan: 662
St Anthony: Ben, Nancy: 446
Lizard: Dylan, Lacey: 538

Towan 90.34: %
Summers: 89.81%
Pendower 91.96%
Porthcurnick: 99.11%
Portholland: 90.09%
Porthluney: 91.13%
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White band - Henry, Rory, Wilf, Robert, Elizabeth,
Taylor, Lowenna, Agnes, Arthur, Daisy, George,
Gracie, Harper, Mhari, Rupert, Tristan, William,
Mallory-Jane, Millie, Opal
Yellow band -
Orange band -

Blue band -
Green band -
Brown band -
Black band -

Tregony Clockhouse Players

Tregony Clockhouse Players are looking for primary aged children to join the group for their pantomime
Sleeping Beauty.  This will be performed during February half-term week.

For more information, please call information Alisa on 01872530680.
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